PREVIOUS MEETING: POTTING DAY AND MINI SHOW: 

SEPTEMBER 24 – 26, 2004
A big thank you to all our members who entered their plants to make our second mini show with a display of 106 entrants such a tremendous success. It was well attended by the general public despite rather wet and rainy conditions and the re-potters were kept very busy too on Saturday, 25 September 2004. Thanks to all our members who contributed their time and efforts to make this event a huge success. Members of the public were asked to vote for their favourite orchid and the results were as follows:
	1st
	No 56
	Vanda Fuchs Fuschia x Vanda Coerulea
	- 
	Dot Norval



	2nd
	No 79
	Cymbidium Sardinia Bay ‘Dalene’ AM/SAOC
	-
	Eric Dodd

	3rd
	No 22
	Cymbidium Mighty Mouse Minnnie 4N x Vogelsang Eastbourne 4N
	-
	Robert & Tracy Moss


Raffle and Lucky Draw Winners:

The Cymbidium on raffle was won by Alesca Smit of Gonubie. The Lucky Draw of R100.00 Pioneer Nursery Voucher was won by Jenita du Plessis of Gonubie.

NEXT MEETING: 7 NOVEMBER 2004 
Dan O’Connor from EPOS who is very knowledgeable on Cattleyas, will be giving us a talk. The meeting will be held at the normal time but at the home of the Hewson’s. A map on how to get there is included for the new members.

There will be a plant table so remember to bring your flowering plants.

New Members:

A warm welcome to Val Wilkinson of Beacon Bay who joined us this month. May you enjoy many happy years of orchid growing with us.

GONUBIE GOSSIP: 
Shop News:

The shop will not be open on 7 November 2004 but you can obtain whatever you need on Saturday, 6 November 2004 between 14h30 –16h30. Please note Cattleya Mix, Polyfeed and Bark are sold out. Remember this is the last opportunity to purchase from the shop until February 2005. So make sure you are stocked up.
GOS Subscriptions:

Subs have to be paid over to the SAOC at the beginning of February 2005 and we therefore request that you please give us your dues before then. The subscription is presently R110.00 per annum.

New Year Plant Sale:

Please remember our plant auction in February next year and start potting up any garden plants or orchids that you may want to donate for the auction. If you pot them now they will be well established by February 2005.

GOS “Lotto” Tickets:

This meeting is the last meeting where you can purchase tickets for the lucky draw which will be held a our end of year function.
End of Year Function:

Very few suggestions have been received for our closing function of the year. If you have an idea please let Tracy or one of the Committee members know before the meeting in order to take it into consideration.

Library Books:

All outstanding library books must please be returned to Lina at the next meeting.
Handy Hint:

DO not permit water to remain in the leaf axils of paphiopedilums. The leaves of the plant should be dry by nightfall. Never allow the bottom of the pot to stand in water. Fertilize your plants twice a month with a balanced fertilizer. During the growing season, I will often give them a half strength foliar feed such as Kelpak or Nitrosol. 

(taken from ‘Growing Paphiopedilums’ by Else Hall in Orchids South Africa 1999, Vol.30 as appeared in the July 2004 Newsletter of the Tygerberg Orchid Group.)

GOS QUIZ:

OCTOBER’S ANSWER:

An aneuploid has an odd number of chromosomes, usually one more or less than related plants. The genus Paphiopedilum contains aneuploids, with a variation of chromosome numbers which causes some difficulties in hybridizing in this genus.
There were no entries from members.

NOVEMBER’S QUESTION:

Which orchid was thought to be extinct in the wild but was rediscovered in 1992 in Vietnam?
	IN MEMORIAM
Our President, ERIC DODD, passed away suddenly on 30 September 2004. Our Condolences and Sympathies go to the Dodd and Moss families.




